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2nd September 2019 

Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to a new school year. We hope you had a lovely summer 

break. We look forward to a wonderful year together.  

We extend a special welcome to our new Junior Infants and to all the new 

pupils who have joined throughout the senior classes. Hoping everyone is 

settling very well into their new school. 

Our new teaching staff includes 

Mr. Kelly- Third Class 

Ms. Daly – Special Education Teacher 

Ms. Flynn – Special Education Teacher 

Ms. Houlihan – Special Education Teacher (job sharing with Ms. Killeen) 

Morning Supervision 
We are now providing morning supervision at the front of school from 8.40-

8.50am. You are asked to drop your child/ren and move off as quickly as 

possible. This should help with traffic congestion in the mornings. Pupils will 

enter the school at the usual time of 8.50am. Class starts at 8.55am. 

Children are not to be on the school premises before 8.40am. 

 

Boys U11 football training will commence on Monday 9th of September in 

Robertstown GAA pitch from 2.45-3.30pm with Mr. O’Donoghue. 
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Uniforms 
All school jumpers, cardigans and tracksuit tops must have crests. Crests are 
available from the office if required. All pupils are to wear white shirts from 
this September in accordance with our revised school uniform policy. 
 
Walking Home Alone 
Pupils from 3rd-6th class who walk or cycle home without parental supervision 
must send a note of permission to their class teacher. 
 
School Curriculum Resource fees are now due. These can be paid on Aladdin. 

Collecting Children 
If someone different is collecting your child, please ensure to notify your 
child’s class teacher in advance. 
 
The Green Schools committee are applying for their 6th green schools flag 

this year. The theme is ‘Global Citizenship: Litter and Waste’. There will be 

lots of activities coming up this year in regards to this. Our first aim is to stop 

the use of single use plastic bottles. From October 1st, all pupils may only use 

re-useable bottles in school. We would really appreciate all parents support in 

regards to this. 

Girls U 11 football training will start on Wednesday 11th of September in the 

GAA pitch from 2.45-3.30pm with Ms. Lonergan. 

 

 

Marion Sherlock 
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